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The Secretariat of the Permanent Council presents its compliments to the Permanent Representatives and is pleased to attach for their information a copy of a note received from Ambassador Denneth Modeste, Head of the Special Mission for Strengthening Democracy in Haiti, regarding Mr.Yvon Neptune, former Prime Minister of Haiti, after his release from jail and now from the hospital.

August 10, 2006
Dear Secretary General,

I wish to advise you that Mr. Yvon Neptune has been discharged from the MINUSTAH medical facility. He called me Tuesday night at 10:30 to inform me that he was staying temporarily at the Montana Hotel. I visited him yesterday afternoon. His health has improved tremendously. Physically, he is much stronger; he is eating again and he is now able to exercise on his feet. He was mentally alert and in high spirits.

 

Mr. Neptune told me that Prime Minister Alexis visited him. He expects to leave the hotel in a few days for a home which is being prepared for him.
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Given the interest which the OAS took in his welfare, you may wish to inform the Permanent Council on the change in his situation.

Yours sincerely,

Denneth Modeste
Head of the Special Mission for

Strengthening Democracy in Haiti
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